
 

 YOUTH COMMITTEE  
 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 
Friday, December 17, 2021 

 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER  
 
Chair King called the Special Youth Committee Meeting to order at 4:09 p.m. in 
the Community Room located at 9701 Las Tunas Drive, Temple City. 
 

2. ROLL CALL – Committee Members  
 
PRESENT:  Committee Member –Cho, Chuong, Dodge, King, Kuo, Kwok 

(arrived at 4:20 p.m.), Le, Ngo, and Seto 
 
ABSENT: Committee Member – Chee 

 
ALSO PRESENT:  Councilmember Chavez, City Manager Cook, City Clerk 

Kuo, and Deputy City Clerk Nunez 
  

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
Chair King led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 

4. PRESENTATIONS 
 
A. PARKS AND RECREATION DIRECTOR ADAM MATSUMOTO 
 

Parks and Recreation Director Matsumoto provided an update on the 
progress of the new park on Primrose Avenue.  

 
B. LOS ANGELES COUNTY TEEN LIBRARIAN TOMMY BUI 
 

Temple City Teen and Adult Services Librarian Bui informed the Youth 
Committee on current and upcoming programs and services offered at the 
library.  

 
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ITEMS NOT LISTED ON THE AGENDA – None  

 
6. CONSENT CALENDAR  

 
A. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 

The Youth Committee is requested to review and approve the Minutes of 
the Special Committee Meeting of November 18, 2021.  



Youth Committee Minutes 
December 17, 2021 
Page 2 of 3 
 

 
Committee Member Le made a motion to approve the Minutes. Seconded 
by Committee Member Cho. 

 
Action:   Approved. 
 

7. NEW BUSINESS 
 

A. UPDATE ON DIGITAL BILLBOARD MESSAGES 
 

The Youth Committee is requested to discuss and provide an update on the 
digital billboard messages pertaining to recycling.  

 
Vice Chair Kuo provided an update on the digital billboard messages and a 
timeframe of when the designs will be displayed on the digital billboard on 
Rosemead Blvd. 
 
Chair King commented that he is excited to see the billboards displayed on 
Rosemead Blvd. 

 
Committee Member Dodge made a motion to receive and file the update. 
Seconded by Committee Member Le. 
 

8. COUNCIL COMMENTS 
 
Councilmember Chavez commented on late fines from the library, the new 
recycling law pertaining to food waste starting January 1, 2022, and spoke on the 
2022 elections. 

 
9. COMMUNICATIONS FROM STAFF 

 
City Manager Cook wished everyone a safe and happy holiday. 
 
Deputy City Clerk Nunez commented on upcoming event and Committee 
Member’s birthdays. 

 
10. YOUTH COMMITTEE MEMBER ITEMS SEPARATE FROM THE REGULAR 

AGENDA  
 
Committee Member Kwok asked about future meetings with Christie Wong. 
 
Committee Member Le thanked Parks and Recreation Director Matsumoto and 
Librarian Bui for their presentations and is excited for the upcoming projects.  
 

11.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – None  
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12.  ADJOURNMENT 
 

 The Regular Youth Committee Meeting was adjourned at 5:03 p.m.   
 


